
Protection of Grand Jury Authority
El Dorado County Grand Jury

The Placer County Grand Jury has noted with approval the judgment of Judge
Suzanne N. Kingsbury of the El Dorado County Superior Court in the matter of El
Dorado County and El Dorado Board of Supervisors versus El Dorado County
Grand Jury.

This case arose out of the El Dorado County Grand Jury’s issuance of
subpoenas directed to the El Dorado County Counsel Lou Green and Michael G.
Hanford, Chief Administrative Officer of the County commanding them to appear
before the Grand Jury to give testimony and to produce certain documents
associated with transactions involving the El Dorado County Board of
Supervisors.

In response to the subpoenas, the County Counsel filed an action with the El
Dorado Superior Court for declaratory and injunctive relief in an effort to resist
testifying and production of documents.

The County Counsel alleged that he and Mr. Hanford were protected from being
compelled to testify and/or to produce the subpoenaed documents on the
grounds that testimony would include disclosure of confidential communications
which fell within the attorney/client privilege established by the California
Evidence Code Section 950 et seq.: that the subpoenaed communications
encompassed closed session discussions of the Board of Supervisors which
were privileged pursuant to the Ralph M. Brown Act Government Code Section
54950 et seq., as well as other alleged statutory defenses.

The Grand Jury of El Dorado County as do most California County Grand Juries,
including Placer County, relies on its County Counsel for legal advice.  When the
El Dorado County Counsel was authorized by the Board of Supervisors to file suit
against the Grand Jury to resist its subpoenas, the Grand Jury was placed in an
intolerable position.  It certainly could not seek legal counsel from the County
Counsel as he was then acting as legal counsel for the County Board of
Supervisors and in that role was an adversary to his former client the El Dorado
County Grand Jury.

The Grand Jury could have requested private legal counsel to assist them
pursuant to provisions of the California Penal Code to be paid for by El Dorado
County, but that option was also intolerable as the funds required to employ
outside counsel are County funds ultimately under the control of the County
Board of Supervisors, the target of the Grand Jury’s civil investigation.

Fortunately, the Grand Jury foreman, Kenneth Womack, and Grand Juror
Richard Nichols, Attorney-at-Law, had the personal resources to defend the



Grand Jury against the lawsuit filed by the County Counsel, and took it upon
themselves to do so.

Had not Mr. Nichols been available as a Grand Juror and an attorney, and had
he not contributed scores of hours of “pro bono” time to defend the Grand Jury
and ultimately to maintain the authority and independence of the Grand Jury, it is
extremely unlikely that the Grand Jury of El Dorado County would have been
able to prevail as it did in this litigation.

The Placer County Grand Jury commends the efforts of Mr. Womack and Mr.
Nichols and the El Dorado County Grand Jury for their defense of the
independent “watchdog” role of the Grand Jury in El Dorado County.  By their
actions, they have set an example to be emulated by all Grand Juries in the State
of California.

The Placer County Grand Jury believes that the minute orders and the judgment
in this case are important to the citizens of Placer County who are interested in
supporting the independent watchdog role of the Grand Jury.  We therefore,
attach as exhibits the March 12, 2001 (Exhibit 1) and April 3, 2001 minute orders
(Exhibit 2) and the judgment of Suzanne N. Kingsbury Presiding Judge of the El
Dorado County Superior Court dated March 29, 2001 (Exhibit 3).
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